JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM

THURSDAY 1 SEPTEMBER 2005

MINUTES

Present:
Councillor M Mitchelson (Chair), Councillors E Firth, R Bloxham, 

M Bowman, R Knapton, J Geddes and D Jefferson

J Gooding, J Egan, S McGregor, I McNichol, N Griffiths & 

D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
M Mooney, K Hook and A Brown

JMT
141/05
MINUTES OF JMT HELD ON 18 AUGUST 2005

The minutes for the meeting held on 18 August were discussed and agreed as a true record with the following matters arising.


JMT
124/05
Members’ Dial Up Service

J Gooding gave an update following his meeting with J Nutley.  He advised that in many cases the problems experienced have been resolved.  If there are any further problems with the dial up service, Members should report them to CIS via the Helpdesk.

JMT
134/05
Budget Issues

The process for budget bids and savings was clarified and outlined for JMT as follows:

· Submitted to Finance by 2 September

· Discussed at EMG

· Approval by Executive Directors

· Approval by Portfolio Holder

Discussion took place on budget issues and the need for a SFPG discussion was noted.

JMT
142/05
MINUTES OF EMG HELD ON 15 AUGUST 2005

The minutes of the EMG meeting held on 15 August were received for information.

The following issues were discussed as matters arising:


EMG 93/05
KLOE for Use of Resources – Profiling Key Services


J Gooding gave JMT an overview of this discussion at EMG on services and value for money.


EMG 98/05
Border Visions


J Gooding gave JMT an update on preparations for the Border Vision Conference.

JMT
143/05
MINUTES OF CMT HELD ON 25 JULY 2005

The minutes of the CMT meeting held on 25 July were received for information.

JMT
144/05
MINUTES OF CJC – 16 FEBRUARY & 13 APRIL 2005

The minutes of the CJC meetings of 16 February and 13 April were received for information.

JMT
145/05
TALKIN TARN UPDATE

J Egan gave JMT an update and outlined the progress to date and work towards the transfer of Talkin Tarn to the City Council.  Discussion took place on the working group and keeping Members informed.

It was noted that the Brampton Neighbourhood Forum is to receive an presentation on Talkin Tarn.

JMT
146/05
CUMBRIA COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

Neil Griffiths joined JMT to give an overview on the Cumbria Community Foundation (CCF).  He highlighted key issues and gave a further update on the work of the CCF to date, outlining the position of the fund and grants given to groups and individuals.  Discussion took place and questions were raised to which N Griffiths gave further clarification. N Griffiths advised that the CCF will be time limited to the end of December this year – one year post flood.

JMT thanked N Griffiths for his briefing.

JMT
147/05
CARLISLE RENAISSANCE UPDATE

Ian McNichol gave JMT to give an update on Carlisle Renaissance.  He advised that he is now in post operating as Interim Director for Carlisle Renaissance.  Following the visit of the DPM and launch of the prospectus, there will be a follow up letter to the DPM outlining the help required by the City to take Carlisle Renaissance forward.  I McNichol gave an overview of feedback on the prospectus so far.

Discussion took place on how Members receive feedback from the Joint Working Group, Task Group etc.  I McNichol assured JMT that Members will continue to be kept informed through regular briefings and advised that there will be events and meetings with stakeholders.  As work progresses we will need to develop consultation with the public and especially with those people and Members within the Wards effected by the floods.  Detailed consultation will need to take place on all of the options for the strategic sites.  General consultation will take place with the public through close working with the media. 

Shelagh McGregor gave JMT a briefing on the funding for the Carlisle Renaissance project and outlined the process and implications of putting in place the Implementation Team.  She advised that officers will be meeting to work through the options for funding this work.

JMT
148/05
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Ground Floor Accommodation – Councillor Geddes asked about the arrangements for the ground floor and the location of the political group offices.  Members reminded officers that political offices need appropriate facilities in order to function properly eg. Photocopying facilities.

J Gooding advised that Revenues & Benefits are to be brought back into the Civic Centre as a matter of priority.

The meeting closed at: 2.00pm
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